
Village of Richmondville 
Planning Board  minutes 

September 14, 2023 
  

4:13PM   meeting was called to order in person at village office, The Pledge of Allegiance and 
introductions were done. 
 
 Present: Linda Carpenter, Lisa Scott, Scott Hill, Joan Sondergaard, Ryan Snyder, Jesse Wilcox 
 
Guests: Cindi Miller  
 
Lisa Scott ran the meeting and Linda Carpenter was secretary 
 
Approval of August minutes.  Joan Sondergaard made the motion to accept the August minutes, Ryan 
Snyder seconded, all voted in favor to accept the August minutes.  
 
 Correspondence: None 

Old Business: 
 The sign for the Odds and Ends Thrift shop were reviewed by the county and was sent back to 

us as a local matter.  Sign had been approved at last month’s meeting.  Jesse WIlcox said the sign was 
already installed. 

The subdivision between 110 Autumn Lane and Jackson Field had been reviewed during the 
public hearing but needed a SEQR which was done at the meeting,  Lisa Scott sent it to the County 
Planning Commission for their review.   It is to be reviewed during their September meeting. 

185 Main St. was again discussed and Mike Piccolo was called with questions and what could be 
done.  It was decided that Jesse Wilcox needs to discuss the issues with Mr. Veley. 
 
New Business:  

Chickens in the village.  Attached to these minutes is a document concerning this issue.  The PB 
asks that the Village Trustees review this document.  If it is acceptable, the PB asks that the Village Board 
proceed with a Public Hearing so this could be made into a local law. 

 
Updates from Jesse Wilcox 

He has issued two permits-one for 116 Roberts Street for water drainage and waterproofing, one 
for 297 Main St. for a addition to extend the current deck. 

158 Main St. wants to open a snowmobile repair shop in the garage at the end of the building. 
He is going to check out the new fences at 111 Homes St. and 329 East Main St.  There were no 

permits issued for them. 
The person at 195 Summit St. wanted to know if the village could put up a mirror at the end of 

her driveway so she could see if the road was clear before pulling out onto Summit St.   
 

Lisa Scott will miss the October meeting so Ryan Snyder will run the meeting. 
Next meeting is on October 12th at 4:15pm 
 
Scott Hill made the motion to adjourn the meeting, Joan Sondergaard seconded, meeting was adjourned 
at 5:59pm. 

Submitted by Linda Carpenter, PB Secretary 


